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El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting       1/10/2022 
Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park 
Opened:  5:00PM Adjourned:   5:44 PM 
 
Officers Present:  Dick Cox, President; Bob St. Amour, Vice President; Sharon Denton, Secretary 
 
Board Present:  Charlie Freeland, Bart Petterle, Jim Shipley, Mickey Razy, Doug Becker, Tony Garcia, Fred Librach, David 
Richter. 
 
Quorum:  Yes. 
 
Minutes:  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and accept the minutes for the 
December 13, 2021, meeting as previously emailed to the officers and board. 
 
President’s Report:   Dick asked about the shoot house. Bob responded that the primary user is the sheriff’s office and it 
is not in worse condition from the use. 
 
Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM):  Bob reported he had purchased signs with universal safety 
information to be posted at each of the ranges.   
 
Candidate for El Dorado County Sheriff, Jeff Leikauf, will be attending our Winter Dinner on 1/27/2022 and will have a 
question and answer period.   
 
All ranges are running in good order.  A new range officer has been opening the range. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Sharon reported the following: 
 
 Memberships expired 12/31/2021 – 335 
 Current Memberships – 339 
 New Memberships – 42 
 
 Winter Dinner Online Sales 
  Dinner Tickets  32 sold 
    2 comps 
  Henry Rifle  14 
  Stoeger Shotgun 10 
  CZ Compact   14    
     
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Sharon reported on behalf of the absent Treasurer the following are the balances for our accounts as 
of 12/31//2021: 
 

Checking Account $44,593.21 
Savings Account $40,135.58 
EV Account  $21,200.65 
USPSA Account  $  5,257.66 
 

The USPSA account is to keep $3000 each quarter and transfer remainder to Checking = $2257.66 plus $500 by David 
Richter (thank you, David) 
 
Pistol/Rifle Range Manager:  No report due to Dave’s absence. 
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Trap Range Managers:  Mickey reported that 29 shooters attended a shoot last Wednesday.  Seven shooters were at the 
multiplex last week.  He placed an order with Golden State Industries for birds to be delivered at the end of February.  The 
costs are approximately:  $9845 birds, $200 crating, $250 freight, $812 taxes = $11,107.   
IPSA (pool group) will be shooting on 2/26/2022 and an expectation of 70-80 shooters. 
 
Bart reported the youth trap was at the range yesterday. 
 
Old Business:  Fred asked about the status of the Allied Security.  Bob said he has not heard back from the company since 
his last correspondence to them. 
 
Charlie reported that the bathroom is coming in under budget and he just needs to set the toilets, urinal, sink, and apply 
epoxy paint to the floor along with putting up the ADA stickers and bars. He, also, reported that Jim Peet gave $250, Bob 
gave $250 and Dominick Attisani gave $1000 towards the bathroom construction.  Thank you, gentlemen. 
 
New Business:  Discussion of the annual picnic:  Need of a coordinator, date, location, etc. 
 
Next meeting:  2/14/2022, at 4:00 PM SHARP.  Location:  Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park. 
 

 


